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Temple of Israel wishes 

you a Happy & Healthy  

New Year 
 

 
 

               S’lichot  Saturday, September 12    

           Erev Rosh Hashanah Friday, September 18   

         Rosh Hashanah  Saturday, September 19   

       The Day After Rosh Hashanah  Sunday, September 20   

              Shabbat Shuvah Friday, September 25   

               Kol Nidre Sunday, September 27   

              Yom Kippur  Monday, September 28   

 

See inside for more details... 

Temple of  Israel 
SEPTEMBER 2020 

BULLETIN 
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Personal Sanctuary ~ Holiness at Home 
by Rabbi Emily Losben-Ostrov 
 

Some of you may remember when our choir beautifully sang the song “Sanctuary” at our first 

service back in our own beautiful Sanctuary after the renovations needed from Hurricane 

Florence.  Here are the words that were sung: 

 

O God prepare me, to be a sanctuary, pure and holy, tried and true… 

With thanksgiving, I’ll be a living, sanctuary for You. 

 

What a perfect sentiment for us as we prayed together again in our sacred space. Yes, our 

Temple sanctuary- the oldest in all of North Carolina and one of the oldest Jewish sanctuaries 

in use in the United States- is a special and meaningful space.  For many of you it has even 

deeper meanings because of life-cycle events that took place there. 

 

I, too, love our sanctuary.  One of the reasons I love it is because when I am there I can sense 

two main attributes of the word “sanctuary,” a sense of safety and a sense of sacredness. For 

that is the goal of any sanctuary- to be a safe and sacred space. 

 

As you know, we won’t be able to be in our Temple sanctuary as we usher in this New Year of 

5771. Therefore, we need to harken to the words of our sacred Torah where in Exodus 25:8, 

we are instructed by God, “Let them make Me a sanctuary so that I may dwell among them.” 

While the literal understanding of the text is to build a physical sanctuary, I much prefer a 

more transcendental understanding. 

 

Not just for the physical, but in all ways, we should build a sanctuary (a holy place) so that 

God can dwell among us.  While it is wonderful to have a safe and sacred place to pray with 

God, it is far more important to know that God is with us always- not just in a tangible space. 

Furthermore, can we understand God as truly dwelling within us- not just among us? 

 

So this year as we worship together from our own personal safe space, let us do all we can to 

make our homes and ourselves into a true sanctuary.  For example, you may want to dress in 

something special for services- maybe even wear white which is traditional. Also wearing a 

Tallit and/or Kippah (yarmulke) may enhance the ability to feel holy even at home. You might 

consider adding flowers or a piece of Judaica.  Feel free to share more ideas on how to create a 

personal sanctuary. 

 

 

May this New Year be a year in which we can always have holiness among and within us!  

 

Shannah Tovah! 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
And the Hebrew months of Elul and Tishrei 

 

In a few weeks, we will be worshipping the Days of Awe together. The 

Rabbi working with the Ritual Practices Committee, and our gifted 

musicians have planned a very beautiful and meaningful High Holy Day 

experience. I would like to take this opportunity to wish each and every 

one of you a very happy and good new year. Shanah Tovah! I would 

also like to thank the Life Long Learning Committee for sending us, on each day of the month 

of Elul, a very meaningful spiritual message as we lead up to the high holy days. 
 

In the first part of September, we expect to receive the report from the civil engineer who is 

doing the study of the water leakage and mold problems in the Temple. I am working with 

members of our Building and Grounds Committee on establishing a protocol for the timely and 

comprehensive review of the report.  Together we will also establish an action plan on the 

findings of the study. I will keep you informed. 
 

I am happy to share that Stephanie Crowe has agreed to chair the Religious School  

Committee. We are grateful she is taking on this position.  
 

We still have positions open on a number of our Temple committees, specifically Finance, 

Membership, Ritual Practices Caring and Tikkun Olam. We’d love for you to join one of these 

committees.  Please let me know if you’d like to serve. 
 

In August, we installed our Little Free Library on the 4th Street side of the Temple. It is 

operating and providing a reading opportunity to the entire community. Thanks to Peggy 

Pancoe Rosoff and her efforts, we were featured in the Star News (Sunday, August 23, 2020) 

and pictures of the event are featured on the Star News website (click HERE for link). Many 

people helped this project come to fruition and we look forward everyone to supporting it.  
 

I am looking forward to speaking to you during the High Holy Day Services.  Let me take this 

opportunity to wish you a Happy and Healthy New Year from myself and all your Temple Board 

Members.  
 

Thanks ~ Morris 

melevy11@verizon.net  

TORAH on TUESDAY  
TUESDAYS 

Sept 1, 8 & 15  

at 5pm 
 

https://zoom.us/j/974991253 

Dial in: 1 301 715 8592 

Meeting ID: 974 991 253  

Join us for our... 

NEXT CONGREGATIONAL CHECK IN  
Wednesday, Sept 9th at 7pm  

This is an opportunity to ask any questions about the upcoming 

High Holy Days and check in with Morris Levy, our Temple 

President, and Rabbi Emily.  

 

Join Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81593694355 

Meeting ID: 815 9369 4355 

Call In:  646-558-8656 

https://www.starnewsonline.com/photogallery/NC/20200822/PHOTOGALLERY/822009998/PH/1
mailto:melevy11@verizon.net
https://zoom.us/j/974991253
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81593694355


 

Temple of Israel Page 4                                                  September 2020 

Saturday 

SEPTEMBER 5th  

7:30 pm 
 

NO MASKS NEEDED!  NO DESIGNATED DRIVER! 
 

Let’s get together for a brief Havdallah service.  
Then we’ll have a happy hour to schmooze with fellow congregants and potential new 
members.  We’ll rotate particpants through several breakout rooms so everyone gets a 

chance to connect with lots of different people. You can catch up with old friends, learn 
something you didn’t know about a long time congregant or make a new friend who has 

recently moved to the area.  

Bring your own beverage of choice. 
 

Please rsvp to Myrna Cronen mcronen@umass.edu to help us in our planning. 
 

Join ZOOM Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88031809303 

Dial in 
        +1 646 558 8656  

Meeting ID: 880 3180 9303 

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY DEDICATION 

mailto:mcronen@umass.edu
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88031809303
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Dear Temple of Israel Congregants, 
 

In the recent August Temple of Israel Bulletin our 

President, Morris Levy, advised you that a newly 

created Strategic Planning Committee has been 

formed.  I have accepted the chairmanship of the 

Committee.  Serving with me are Connie Heymann, 

Malinda Zimmerman, Dana Crater, Barry Newman, 

and Dr. Eric Rosenberg.  Each of us brings a 

unique and proven skill set to the process of 

analyzing the needs and future of the Temple of 

Israel and our community’s stability. 
 

As the High Holy Days approach, we as Jews will be 

reflecting about the year 5780, which is ending, and 

looking forward to the New Year 5781.  The 

Strategic Planning Committee will be beginning a similar review, incorporating a long 

term perspective in order to develop a strategic direction and plan of action to ensure 

a stable future for Temple of Israel.  This planning activity is intended to identify and 

define priorities, strengthen operations, identify objectives and focus on the critical 

resources that the Temple will need as it moves forward. 
 

To build a sustainable foundation for our Temple, the Committee will also be 

evaluating the best use of our buildings as homes for community, worship and 

study, supported by creating a sustainable path to financial stability.  At the same 

time we will be reviewing our policies and programs to assure that they continue to 

meet the needs and interests of all members, as well as to retain and grow our 

membership.  We believe that you share our belief that long term financial stability 

must be a major component to a successful congregational plan. 
 

As this process moves along there will be several different opportunities for you to 

share your views and participate in our work.  We want to hear from you!  Our 

names and contact information are listed below.  Please e-mail or call any of us with 

your comments, questions or suggestions.  We welcome your input as we begin the 

hard work of finding a path to a vibrant, active and supportive Temple of Israel that 

is financially stable. 
 

Respectfully, the Strategic Planning Committee 
 

Arthur Kareff (Chairman)  (910) 352-7199   ajkconsult@aol.com 

Dana Crater       (301) 974-7401   danarothstein@hotmail.com 

Connie Heymann     (646) 645-3415   heynoni13@gmail.com 

Barry Newman      (910) 471-8897   barbonnewman@gmail.com 

Eric Rosenberg      (910) 619-4888   err218@gmail.com 

Malinda Zimmerman    (703) 622-9426   malindaZ85@gmail.com 

mailto:ajkconsult@aol.com
mailto:danarothstein@hotmail.com
mailto:heynoni13@gmail.com
mailto:barbonnewman@gmail.com
mailto:err218@gmail.com
mailto:malindaZ85@gmail.com
mailto:MalindaZ85@gmail.com
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TOI GARDEN 
Anyone interested in growing fresh fruits and vegetables for the community? 

We need someone who would be will to take responsibility for the garden—seeding, 

weeding, watering, harvesting, and distributing the bounty.  You can work solely or get 

a group together to share the work and joy of gardening. 
 

If interested, please contact Rabbi Emily at rabbilosben@gmail.com to let her know... 

 

WALK TO  
END 

ALZHEIMER’S 
 

On Saturday, November 7th, 

Temple of Israel will once 

again have a team in the Walk 

to End Alzheimer’s. 
 

This year, the Walk is everywhere — on every 

sidewalk, track and trail. On event day, we invite 

you to participate in small, safe teams while others 

in your community do the same. 

There is no fee to register for Walk and all 

participants are encouraged to raise funds that will 

advance the mission of the Alzheimer’s Association. 
 

This year, our team captain is Maggie Barnett and 

she is inviting all other’s that may want to sign up, or 

donate please click HERE. Many thanks to all those 

who have already donated. 
 

Please contact Maggie at 828-335-2565 or 

maggiebarnett@me.com with any questions. 

 

KOL 

NIDRE 

FOOD 

DRIVE 
 

There is a great 

and ongoing 

need for food 

donations in our community, so the 

Tikkun Olam Committee is offering two 

ways to donate for our annual Yom 

Kippur Food Drive:  
 

 Sunday, September 27, 2020, from 

9am to 3pm, the congregation is 

encouraged to donate nonperishable 

food items at the Reibman Center. 

Members of the Committee will be 

there to take your donations.  You can 

drive by to the back of the Reibman 

Center and use the circular driveway. 

You will not even need to get out of 

the car.  
 

 Alternatively, you are encouraged to 

donate to the Emergency Food Fund 

on the Temple website, or you may 

mail a check to the Temple for the 

Emergency Food Fund.  
 

These mitzvot will help our community 

and are a great way to get yourself ready 

for Kol Nidrei.   
 

On Yom Kippur we choose to fast, let our 

donations reach out to those who have 

no choice but must fast.  

 

THE CENSUS IS UNDERWAY...   
The census is used to determine the number of seats 

each state has in the U.S. House of Representatives 

and is also used to distribute billions in federal funds 

to local communities.  If you have not completed your 

census form, take a moment and do it by mail or on 

line.  https://www.census.gov   
 

Census workers are also knocking on doors to help 

ensure everyone is counted.  The census collection 

was to end October 31st but the US Dept. of 

Commerce has shortened it this year to end 

September 30th.  Make sure you are counted! 

mailto:rabbilosben@gmail.com
https://act.alz.org/site/TR;jsessionid=00000000.app20005a?fr_id=13591&pg=personal&px=18162187&NONCE_TOKEN=D8D28041979A9346A4D91AC2B9472CDA
mailto:maggiebarnett@me.com
https://www.census.gov
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All Services will be ONLINE with the exception of Tashlich to 
be held at Battleship Park, weather permitting 

HIGH HOLY DAYS 5781/2020 

SCHEDULE 

S’lichot 
Saturday 

September 
12 

Havdallah & S’lichot 
Service 

7:00pm 

  

Erev Rosh 
Hashanah 

Friday 
September 

18 
Evening Service 8:00pm 

        

Rosh Hashanah 
Saturday 

September 
19 

Morning Service 10:00am 

Children’s Service 2:00pm 

Tashlich  
(at Battleship Park) 

4:00pm 

        

The Day After 

Rosh Hashanah 

Sunday 

September 
20 

Lunch & Learn Noon 

        

Shabbat Shuvah 

Friday 

September 
25 

Shabbat Service 7:00pm 

        

Kol Nidre 

Sunday 

September 
27 

Evening Service 8:00pm 

        

Yom Kippur 

Monday 

September 
28 

Morning Service 10:00am 

Children’s Service 2:00pm 

Spiritual Study of 
The Book of  Jonah 

3:00pm 

Musical Meditation 4:00pm 

Yizkor 5:15pm 

Neilah/Havdallah 6:00pm 
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LCS is pleased to be spearheading the baking 

of a sweet honey apple cake treat to be included 

in the New Year’s High Holy gift bags that will be 

given to each Temple family.  Each recipe will 

create 3 eight inch loaf tins.  We hope there are 

many bakers in our Temple community who 

would like to participate with us!  Please contact 

Sandy Apple for more information: 

candya2665@aol.com 
 

September is the time to join your Temple of Israel Sisterhood, Ladies Concordia Society. Letters of 

invitation were sent to all women of our Temple community.  We cannot yet meet in person, but our 

Board continues to meet, our book club is ongoing, and monthly Zoom programs provide an 

opportunity to be together.  Without you we are one short. Won’t you please fill out the membership 

form and return it to our membership chair, Malinda Zimmerman? 
 

The Ladies Concordia Society wishes all of our Temple members a happy, healthy, sweet New Year. 

LADIES CONCORDIA 
SOCIETY 

 

Sharon Levy, President 

EVERY VOTE COUNTS!   
One can vote early, on election day or 

by absentee ballot.  To ensure you know 

the hours and locations of voting places, 

go to https://www.ncsbe.gov/ and look 

for your precinct and county.  If you wish 

to vote by absentee ballot, click on 

request an absentee ballot (under 

"vote").  Print, complete and sign the 

form and send it back as soon as 

possible or drop it off at your local Board 

of Elections.   
 

The deadline for absentee ballot 

requests is Oct. 27th.  Absentee ballots 

will be mailed beginning Sept. 

4th.  Ensure it is complete and signed, 

and then mail, or drop off, your ballot at 

the Board of Elections as soon as 

possible.  If you drop it at a polling 

place, you will have to stand in line as if 

you were voting in person.  You might 

want to check out Vote411.org for 

information on the candidates and other 

information. 

Join Ladies Concordia Society 

and Temple of Israel 

in Celebrating the  

Jewish New Year! 
 

You are invited to have your name(s) included on the New Year’s 

greeting card that will be sent to members of Temple of Israel and 

Ladies Concordia Society.   
 

Please send a donation of $36.00 and make your check payable to 

the Ladies Concordia Society.  The deadline for receiving your 

donation is Wednesday, September 2, 2020.  So please mail 

your check and the bottom portion of this letter before that date to: 
 

Sherry Rotz 

2154 Forest View Circle 

Leland, NC 28451 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 

Sherry Rotz at sherry.rotz@gmail.com 
 

Our many thanks for supporting the Ladies Concordia 

Society.  Proceeds from your donation go to support the 

Religious School  
 

Click HERE for the form 

mailto:candya2665@aol.com
https://www.ncsbe.gov/
http://Vote411.org
mailto:Sherry%20Rotz%20at%20sherry.rotz@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/LCS/New Year Card/Flyer 2020.pdf
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Sports in August 
 

The Lifelong Learning Committee has been working overtime to provide 

active adult learning online during this time of social isolation.  
 

In August, we branched out by offering a book talk on Marching Toward 

Madness with the authors, John LeBar and Allen Paul. The authors 

collaborated to lead an active discussion on the path college athletic programs are taking, which they 

foresee as not good for students or for the universities. The book is available on Amazon as well as 

Barnes and Noble. We encourage everyone to read this book on college athletics, ethics, and money.  
 

Our own, Jerry Smith led a second discussion on Jewish athletes. He told great stories about famous 

Jewish sports figures and included quizzes about other notable Jews in sports. His excellent lecture 

was followed by a lively talk.  
 

If you enjoyed these presentations or would like other topics please contact Jane Brody, Connie 

Heymann, or Glenn Tetterton, who work with the rabbi to offer a variety of learning experiences for 

the congregation. Feel free to support Life Long Learning through donations through the Adult 

Education Fund. 
 

Lifelong Learning, while designed primarily with adults in mind, is opened to our young people. We 

welcome them, especially those who have become Jewishly adult through B’nai Mitzvot. 
 

Torah Studies on ZOOM as usual on September 1, 8, and 15 

Dear Friends,  
 

Our  Temple of Israel fundraising committee thanks you for supporting the 

VIRTUAL WINE & CHEESE FUNDRAISER on Sunday evening, August 23rd. 
 

We really appreciated your support in this fun event. There has been a lot of 

positive feedback and we look forward to another wine tasting with different 

wines from another country  in the near future. 
 

Many thanks to our temple members for their continuous support and all our 

friends in the community for joining us and helping to make this fundraiser a 

big success. 
 

We thank Doug and Susan from Bridgewater Wines for making a donation back to our temple after 

several people purchased wine following the event on Sunday. 
 

Many thanks to everyone, All the best always, 

Marta, Sharon and Marsha 

Check out the amazing artwork from our 
congregants who participated in the Elul Art 
Program with guest artist, Rae Anotoff. 

mailto:janekb@aol.com
mailto:heynoni13@gmail.com
mailto:heynoni13@gmail.com
mailto:ltettert@yahoo.com
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WELCOME 
NEW 

MEMBERS 

EILEEN AND RON ROTHBERG 
 

Eileen and Ron Rothberg have recently moved to Brunswick Forest, Cypress 

Pointe, from Annandale, VA. They moved here for the weather and the 

community. Eileen and Ron met in 1978 at a Rosh Hashanah service in 

Bethesda, MD, when Ron arrived late and asked Eileen what page they 

were on. They were married the following year. 

Eileen grew up in Cleveland, Ohio,  earned a Bachelor’s degree in 

Education and History from Ohio State, and a Masters degree in 

Counseling Psychology from the University of Maryland.  At 49 she went 

back to school for a Geology Degree from George Mason University and a 

Masters in Geosciences from Mississippi State University.   She taught 

elementary school for 37 years, including work with gifted and talented 5th and 

6th graders in science and math and one year of High School Earth Science. 
 

 Ron grew up in Tampa, Florida. He earned his Bachelor’s Degree in History at 

Tulane University and a Master’s Degree in American History from UConn.  A Vietnam era veteran, Ron spent 38 

years as a civil servant, mostly with the Navy where he retired as program manager for civilian leadership 

development programs. 

Eileen and Ron have two adult children who live in Virginia and a 10 year-old granddaughter, Madelyn. Eileen is 

interested in reading, science, and history. She is also a potter and enjoys quilting. Ron is also interested in history 

and enjoys cycling, photography and pickleball. They would love to meet folks with similar interests. We are so 

glad that Ron and Eileen have joined us. Be sure to give them a warm TOI welcome. 

TOM WARSHAUER 
 

We are delighted that Tom Warshauer has joined the Temple of Israel. Tom comes 

from a long line of Warshauers who have been members of the Temple for four 

generations. Tom grew up in Wilmington and the Temple.  His Bar Mitzvah party in 

the Temple basement had a square dance caller, which he loved, though few of his 

guests shared his enthusiasm. Tom’s mother, Elaine, who passed a year ago at 94, 

was an active and devoted Temple member and spearheaded many of the Temple 

and Sisterhood ‘s achievements.  

Tom lives with his partner, Andy Dews, and their German Shorthaired Pointer, Trudi, 

in Charlotte.  Tom, Assistant Director for Community Engagement in the City of 

Charlotte’s Housing and Neighborhood Services Department, has for 30 years 

managed programs that revitalize marginalized communities and help youth find 

mentors and employment.  Recently his work focused on food access, farmer’s 

markets and the regional food system.  Andy is a pediatrician with Atrium Health, an 

avid cook, pianist and reader. Tom has served on a number of boards including the Community Building Initiative 

and the Charlotte Lesbian and Gay Fund, of which he was a founder.  Andy serves on the board of the Council for 

Children’s Rights and previously the McColl Center for Art + Innovation.  They have hosted a series of ConVIVial 

dinners cooking their way through Vivian Howard’s Deep Run Roots Cookbook, are gardeners, and love taking 

Trudi over to Masonboro Island to run when they are at Wrightsville Beach. From 1986-1989 Tom, also an 

architect, returned to Wilmington and restored houses downtown.  He also worked to rehab the Temple basement 

for the religious school, which at the time had very few members. Tom looks forward to participating when he can 

in the Temple and getting to know the current members.   
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Dear Temple Family,  

 

We have some exciting news to share with all of you!  We have once again 

applied for and been awarded a generous grant from the Carolina 

Foundation for Jewish Seniors. Our goal with this grant is to make sure 

that we as a congregational family are able to stay connected to each other 

and to Temple activities.   We are looking forward to accomplishing this 

goal in a few different ways.  

 

Right now, our focus is to help our congregants easily connect to and participate in our online services, 

programs, and classes. If you currently participate in activities via Zoom or Facebook, thank you for your 

participation!   

However:  

If you would like to join our programs but are unable to because you don’t have access to a computer, tablet, 

or other smart device - we can help.   

If you don’t have access to the software to enable you to join us, we can help.  

If you don’t know how to use your computer or tablet or how to access Zoom or Facebook, we can help.  

If you are not comfortable with computers/tablets, we can help with that also. 

 

With this grant, we are able to provide tablets to those in need and/or offer training on your computer (tablet, 

phone, or other smart device). We can also provide help with using Zoom on a computer or on the Zoom app. 

This can be done in person at the computer store, in your home or via phone. Thanks to the funding from the 

grant and a special arrangement with Computer Warriors, these services are being provided to our Temple 

members at no cost, however donations are greatly appreciated.  

 

If you are in need of a tablet, a bit of friendly help accessing Zoom or Facebook, or if you have any questions, 

please contact Barb Sneiderman by email at recyclerie@aol.com or by phone at 703-853-4500.  Especially with 

the High Holy Days right around the corner, please let us know how we can help get you connected! 

 

L’Shalom, 

 

Barb Sneiderman 

Grant Administrator 

 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL BEGINS  
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13TH  

AT 10AM 
 

We look forward to seeing everyone’s 
smiling face again. 

 
Click HERE to contact Rabbi Emily if you 

have not registered yet. 

mailto:recyclerie@aol.com
mailto:rabbilosben@gmail.com
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Rabbi Emily Losben-Ostrov 

rabbilosben@gmail.com 
 

Facility Administrator,  

Nancy Robert 

templeoffice@temple-of-israel.org 
 

Bookkeeper, Diane Lomax 

accounting@temple-of-israel.org 
 

Rabbi Emeritus, James Apple 

japple2665@aol.com  
 

 

TEMPLE WEBSITE 

www.temple-of-israel.org 

 
 

TEMPLE FACEBOOK 

facebook.com/TempleofIsraelWilmington/ 
 

 

TEMPLE SANCTUARY 

1 South 4th Street 

Wilmington, NC 28401 
 

 

 

 

REIBMAN CENTER 

(Offices & School) 

922 Market Street 

Wilmington, NC  28401 

Phone: 910-762-0000 

Office Hours: 

Tuesday to Friday, 9am-3pm 
 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 4879 

Wilmington, NC 28406 

 

HARRIS TEETER 

VIC CARD  
 

Support the Temple’s Religious School by  

re-linking your Harris Teeter VIC card to 4549 

(must be done every new school year).   
 

Click HERE  and follow the instructions. 

The Temple is currently looking for a 

MAINTENANCE PERSON  
for our Temple buildings.   

 

Should anyone know of 

someone who may be 

interested, please contact 

Nancy Robert at the  

Temple Office  

Special HIGH HOLY DAY Cooking w/ Carolyn 
 

Sunday September 6 at 10am 
 

  Filled with an apple mixture, this layered challah is an impressive loaf that can be the centerpiece of 

your holiday table.  Join Carolyn as she demonstrates the method for creating the dough and filling, 

then walks you through the process of forming the unique shape of this beautiful challah.   
 

  As we prepare for the high holidays, the act of creating a more complicated than normal challah is 

appropriate.  The concentration and care that you will take to create this loaf can be meditative.  The 

effort it requires will be well worth your sense of accomplishment as well as the knowledge that you 

have prepared something extraordinary for your family.   
 

Click HERE for the Ingredients and Instructions 
 

Click HERE to Join via ZOOM 

Dial in: 646 558 8656  

Meeting ID: 862 6542 9387 

Passcode: 899797  

mailto:rabbilosben@gmail.com
mailto:templeoffice@temple-of-israel.org
mailto:accounting@temple-of-israel.org
mailto:japple2665@aol.com
http://www.temple-of-israel.org/
https://www.facebook.com/TempleOfIsraelWilmington/
http://www.harristeeter.com/default.aspx?pageId=32
mailto:templeoffice@temple-of-israel.org
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/RECIPE - Star Apple Challah.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86265429387?pwd=NXo2YnRxK1Y0N0pBN2FTa1hOdCtodz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86265429387?pwd=NXo2YnRxK1Y0N0pBN2FTa1hOdCtodz09
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Jane & Sam Brody     9/3 

Ivy & Alexander Peterson   9/3 

Sharon & Morris Levy    9/5 

Janice & Michael Fox    9/6 

Felice & Marvin Minor    9/8 

Holli & Aran Kagan     9/17 

Stephanie & Nathan Crowe  9/21 

Lora & Bryan Steiner    9/23 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY... 
Alexis Korman   9/1 

Christopher Hess  9/2 

Megan Vogel    9/2 

Heidi Berger    9/4 

Mike VanVekoven  9/4 

Ava Cohen    9/5 

Misty Lacefield   9/5 

David Smith    9/6 

Edward Brown   9/7 

Hannah Shapiro  9/7 

Stanley Lacher   9/8 

Nash Riebe    9/14 

Cassidy Esterson  9/17 

Aaron LaMaskin  9/18 

Sharon Levy    9/18 

Jackie Silver    9/18 

Roberta Rich    9/19 

Jacob Kotz    9/20 

Douglas Kreinik   9/20 

Lawrence Blanton  9/21 

Aden Gans    9/22 

Ezra Heinberg   9/22 

Emilia Holcombe  9/22 

Ira  Poppel    9/22 

Hailey Rosen    9/22 

Amanda Rosenberg 9/22 

Cora Frank    9/23 

Sonia Morris    9/23 

Andy Bronstein   9/25 

Elizabeth Makley  9/25 

Sarah Teitelbaum  9/25 

Barry Brown    9/26 

Ryan Valente   9/28 

Jean Rosenberg  9/29 

Zachary Shapiro  9/29 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU...  
Richard Lerner and Burt Rosner  

for making the front entrance of the  

Reibman Center look shiny and new again. 
   

They power washed the ceilings, walls, and cement 

floor and it looks as good as it did the day we first 

opened.   
 

Hopefully, you two have dried out by this writing... 

 MAKING 

CARDS to 

CHEER  
Thursday, Sept 24  

at 7pm 
 

The Tikkun Olam Committee is hosting another 

card making ZOOM event.   

This time we will be making cards for 

congregants in nursing homes as well as 

residents at Accordius Health that we think 

could use a reminder that they are loved and 

meaningful in this world.  
  

Click HERE to join the ZOOM Event 

Hour 

SAVE THE DATE…  

Thursday, October 22, 2020 
at 12pm ET 

 

A ZOOM CONVERSATION  

with JEREMY BENSTEIN,  

author of  

Hebrew Roots, Jewish 
Routes: A Tribal Life in a Global World 

 

https://datastax.zoom.us/j/8325415234
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TOI CIRCLE OF GIVING 
 

In order to sustain and enhance our dynamic Temple family, each member is asked to dig deep 

and participate in our Circle of Giving Campaign . 
 

For more information and to make a contribution, please contact our Treasurer,  

Dan Cohen at djc1117@gmail.com  TOI thanks you for your generous  

support of our historic congregation. 

Evelyn Agnoff – Silver Level 

Jack & Marsha Balsinger – Bronze Level* 

Samuel & Jane Brody – Bronze Level 

Dr. Jeffrey & Nancy Brudney – Bronze Level* 

Geoffrey & Dana Crater – Bronze Level 

Dr. Vernon & Myrna Cronen – Bronze Level 

Dr. Lawrence Frankel – Bronze Level 

Arthur Kareff – Bronze Level 

Dr. Naomi Kleid – Bronze Level 

Dr. Kenneth & Nancy Kotz – Bronze Level 

Genie & Lank Lancaster – Bronze Level 

Morris & Sharon Levy – Bronze Level 

Dr. Lawrence & Debra Linett – Bronze Level 

Barry & Bonnie Newman – Gold Level 

Walter & Beth Pancoe – Platinum Level 

Rita Reibman – Silver Level 

Dr. Eric & Jean Rosenberg – Platinum Level 

Steven & Sherry Rotz – Bronze Level* 

Jeffrey Schrager & Anne York – Gold Level 

Dr. Robert & Lucy Sherman – Gold Level* 

Jackie Silver – Bronze Level 

Glenn & Beverly Tetterton – Bronze Level 

Dr. Joshua & Karen Vogel – Gold Level 

Matthew Weissman – Bronze Level 

Larry & Malinda Zimmerman – Bronze Level 

Douglas & Jasmine Zucker – Bronze Level 

 

*New members for 2020-2021 

 

Life Long Learning in conjunction with Rabbi Emily is exploring a  

B’NEI MITZVAH PROGRAM FOR ADULTS.  We are considering 

beginning classes in the fall of 2020 with a celebration in the spring of 

2022.    Are you an adult who has never had a bar or bat mitzvah 

ceremony, or are you interested in deepening your understanding of 

Judaism and your Jewish heritage?  Get in touch with Rabbi Emily 

(rabbilosben@gmail.com)  or with Connie Heymann 

(heynoni13@gmail.com) so that we can consider your ideas as we think 

about launching this program.   
 

Hebrew exposure will be part of the experience, but Hebrew proficiency will not be required.   
 

We are planning an adult b’nei mitzvah experience but we are open to expanding this journey to 

include adults who have had a bar or bat mitzvah ceremony and who want to recommit and deepen 

their Jewish connection.   
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED?  Please let us know! 

mailto:djc1117@gmail.com
mailto:rabbilosben@gmail.com
mailto:heynoni13@gmail.com


 

Temple of Israel Page 15                                                  September 2020 

We gratefully acknowledge and extend a personal thanks to all those  
who have made Contributions, Memorials, and Donations.  

ADULT EDUCATION FUND 

Malinda & Larry Zimmerman 

Yahrzeit of Dorothy Zimmerman 

 

BAR/BAT MITZVAH FUND 

Douglas Zucker 

In Honor of Olivia Zimmer’s Bat Mitzvah 

 

BUILDING FUND - TEMPLE BUILDING 

Nancy & Jim Boston 

Yahrzeit of Lewis Breitberg 

 

BUILDING FUND - REIBMAN CENTER 

Nancy & Jim Boston 

Yahrzeit of Sylvia Breitberg 

 

TIKKUN OLAM FUND 

Glenn & Beverly Tetterton 

In Honor of Domenick Sucheki’s Bar Mitzvah 

In Honor of Olivia Zimmer’s Bat Mitzvah 

 

ELIJAH’S FUND 

Randi Clegg 

Yahrzeit of Maurice Mink 
 

GENERAL FUND 

Evelyn Agnoff 

Yahrzeit of Charles Agnoff 

Yahrzeit of Esther Fox 

Yahrzeit of Joseph Fox 

Yahrzeit of Sol Agnoff 

Rebecca Dunn Reinmann 

Yahrzeit of her father LeRoy Dunn 
 

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Wilmington Jewish Film Festival 

In Appreciation of Rabbi Emily for her guidance 

and involvement with the panel discussion. 
 

REIBMAN CENTER KITCHEN RENOVATION 

FUND 

Harriet & Richard Eisen 

Yahrzeit of Hermine Gluckmann 

YARZHEITS for  SEPTEMBER 2020 

WEEK ENDING 9/11 

Samuel N. Bear* 

Salomon Guetta 

Brad Lippert 

Morris Rosenberg 

Samuel Joseph Fogler 

Robert F. Meyer 

Herman Wallace* 

Myrtle Abrams Zipser* 

Isaac M. Bear* 

Samuel Bickwid 

WEEK ENDING 9/4 

Aaron Goldberg* 

Clara Goldberg 

Raymond Unger 

Leo Fogler 

Lucille Goldberg 

Cyril Heath 

Sidney Joseph Stern 

Jack Zimmerman 

Herman Bush 

Shirley Peltz 

Howard J. Strauss 

Marvin Berkowitz 

Lemuel E. Demelman* 

Johanna Schloss* 

Lee Heymann 

Paula Rosenthal 

WEEK ENDING 9/18 

John Cartrette 

John Pinkey Cartrette 

Clarence Bar Sternberger* 

Oscar Sternberger 

Clara Weintraub 

Harold Lippert 

Barbara Schwartz 

Shirley Frankel 

Tina Forrester 

Belle Bush 

LaVerne Charna 

Ray R. Hirsch* 

Ida L. Solomon* 

WEEK ENDING 9/25 

Paul W. Floyd, Jr. 

Rebecca Gilman 

Heath Marks 

Evelyn Rotz 

Louis J. DeFanti 

Alina Guetta 

Isadore Wexler 

Harold R. Blakeman 

Lillian K. Blakeman* 

David B. Jacobi* 

Anne Katz 

Ella Leversen Opheim 

Lester Opheim 

Claire Weiskopf* 

Sandra Bell 

JoAnn Fogler 

Louis Schwartz 

Rose Warhaftig 

Ruth Randall 

David Ruskin 

Margaret Schnog 


